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“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Howell 
 

The Treynor Community School District is joining other public 
education systems throughout the state to salute our local 
school board members and celebrate public education during 
Iowa’s annual School Board Recognition Month in May. 
 
The commemorative month is designed to recognize the con-
tributions made by more than 2,000 local school board, com-
munity college and AEA board members, including the mem-
bers of our Treynor Board of Education, who are charged with 
governing public education under state law. 
 
Our school board members have been chosen by you through 
election to manage our district.  They oversee an annual budget of $14 million, more 
than 850 students, and 109 employees.    
 
These volunteer leaders on our Treynor Board of Education also are responsible for 
formulating school board/system policy, approving curricula, maintaining school fa-
cilities and adhering to state and federal education law. Legal concerns and the 
complexities of school finance, including budgeting and taxation, require them to 
spend many hours in board training programs and personal study to enhance their 
understanding of these issues.  
 
We don’t always recognize the dedication, the time, and the hard work of these pub-
lic servants elected to represent us and the interest of our children. Invite them out 
for coffee. Ask how you might help support them and their work.  Write them a thank
-you note. Let them know you appreciate what they do for our kids in Treynor.  
 
Please join me by saying “thanks” to our school board members during School 
Board Member Recognition Month in May. 

Amy Graber, Board President (agraber@treynorcardinals.org) 
Brandon Vorthmann, Board Vice-President 

(bvorthmann@treynorcardinals.org) 

Sally Myers (smyers@treynorcardinals.org) 

Mickey Stogdill (mstogdill@treynorcardinals.org) 
Heidi Guttau-Fox, (hguttau-fox@treynorcardinals.org) 
 

Thank you also to our two student representatives who volunteer their time to attend 
school board meetings:  Alora Nowlin and Kyle Christensen. 

 
Sincerely,  

Lou 

May is School 
Board Recognition 

Month.  Thank 
you!! 
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STUDENT REGISTRATION FOR 2019-20 

 

All incoming freshmen should have a dental screening completed by their dentist by the end 
of the first quarter of next school year, 2019-20.  If your child is going to the dentist over the 
summer, please print the “dental screen certification form” from the school website, have it 
completed and signed.  You can turn it in to Mrs. Young, MS/HS Nurse, anytime between 
now and before the end of first quarter next school year.  Thank you for your cooperation! 

DENTAL SCREENING FOR 9TH GRADE 2019-20 

TEACHER APPRECIATION WEEK 

The first week in May, May 6-10th, has been designated as a special time to honor 
the men and women who lend their passion and skills to educating children.  Teach-
ers play a key role in student success and sometimes a simple “thanks” is all a 
teacher needs to feel valued.  We are very proud of our teachers and appreciate their 
sacrifices and support for our children throughout the year.  Please take the time to 
celebrate your students’ teachers during this week.   

In an effort to streamline the student registration process and to eliminate the need for parents to physically 
come to school to register their students, online registration will again be available for 
returning students for the 2019-20 school year.   
 
An email notification will be sent this summer announcing the opening of online regis-
tration and how to navigate the process.  PaySchools will be used for payment for 
textbook fees, lunch accounts, etc.  This will be the same process  currently used for 
paying lunch accounts online and will include a credit card/ACH fee.  If you do not 
want to pay online, payment can be made with cash or check and dropping it off on Registration Day on Au-
gust 1. 
 
New students to the district, those families without access to the technology for online registration and any par-
ents who have experienced issues with the online process are asked to attend Registration Day at the high 
school building on Thursday, August 1 anytime from 2:00 – 7:00 p.m,.  Please keep in mind that this registra-
tion time will not be heavily staffed and you may encounter a wait time.   
 
Your cooperation is appreciated as we navigate the  registration process.  If you have any questions, please 
call 712-487-3414. 



It’s hard to believe that we are entering our final month of school for the 18-19 school  year.  
Our students and staff have worked tirelessly all year learning and growing.  Every time I step 
into classrooms, I’m able to see first-hand how incredibly hard both staff and students in the 
building are working. 
 
In the last few weeks, students have participated in the Iowa Assessments.  This is a statewide 
assessment that all students in grades three through twelve who attend Iowa public schools 

must take.  In our building, we took Reading, Writing, Math and Science.  Results will be sent home in the fall. 
 
In addition to taking the Iowa Assessments, students are currently taking the statewide FAST Literacy and 
Math test (Formative Assessment Systems for Teachers).  This test is given to students in the fall, winter and 
spring.  These assessments provide teachers valuable information about each of their students and helps 
them to make informative instructional decisions. 
 
When interpreting your child’s progress, please keep in mind that the Iowa Assessments and FAST tests are 
only snapshots of progress and consideration should be given to all of the information received from the 
school.  This may include daily work, classroom assessments, progress and grade reports and conversations 
during parent-teacher conferences.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact your child’s teacher. 
 
As always, if you need to contact me, call me anytime at 712-487-3422 or email at jkay@treynorcardinals.org. 
 
Jill Kay, Elementary Principal 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

May 2  Third Grade Field Trip—Westfair Ag Day 
May 3  Kindergarten Field Trip to Rose Theater 
May 7  TS Bank Teller Day 
May 10  Elementary Field Day (K-3) 
May 16  Kindergarten Music Program, 7:00  
May 17  Elementary Track Meet  (4-6) 
May 27  Memorial Day—No School 
May 28  Fourth Grade Field Trip to Arrowhead Park 
May 29  First Grade Field Trip to Zoo 
May 31  Last day of school for students—Regular Dismissal time 

The K-3 Field Day will be held behind the Elementary School on Friday, May 10th from 12:00 noon 
until 3:00 p.m.  Parents and grandparents are welcome to attend, but lunch will not be available that 
day.   

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

K-3 ELEMENTARY FIELD DAY 

4-6 ELEMENTARY TRACK MEET 
 

The 4th, 5th and 6th Grade Track Meet will be held at the athletic complex on Friday, 
May 17th beginning at 10:00 a.m.   



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL …. 
 MRS. BERENS 

May 2  Fine Arts Night @ 7:30 p.m. 

May 7  JH Spring Concert @ 7:00 p.m. 

May 17  4-6th Grade Track Meet 

May  30 &31 Semester Exams 

May 31  Make up Exams 

  Awards Ceremony 

      Last Day of School—Dismiss 3:30 p.m.  

 

 

I would like to share some of the things that took place over the past month and what we are looking for-
ward to as we head down the homestretch to this school year.   
 
We had four of our sixth graders attend the South West Iowa Math Bee in Logan. Our Treynor team re-
ceived fifth place out of twenty-five teams, many of them being much larger districts! Those students that 
participated are as follows; Kallie Danker, Griffin Gregg, Monica Osborn, and Peter Young.  Individual 
Awards were given to the top twenty-five individuals in which Peter received seventh place, Monica re-
ceived eighteenth place, and Kallie was twentieth.  Congratulations for a very good performance! 
 
Mrs. Thompson took eighteen students to Harlan for The Battle of the Books.  The eighteen Treynor stu-
dents made up three teams that competed against 17 other SW Iowa  teams. Team “Novel Ninjas” com-
posed of Mira Dreyer, Avery Dyke, Maisy Wasenius, Allison Koricic, Addy Schnepel, and Lanie Petersen 
took 2nd place at the competition. Other students that participated were Chloe Pryor, Rylie Magill, Addy 
Branson, Ella Ausdemore, Anastasia Hunt, Cadence Quick, Nate Christensen, Joslyn Guttau, Nathen 
Peterson, Sadie Schaaf, Clara Tiegland, and Alan Young . This program encourages students to read at 
all levels! 
 
We plan to finish our year off with our annual awards ceremony celebrating accomplishments during the 
2018-2019 school year.  Our plan is to have this on Friday, May 31. 
 
Thanks for all of your support and as always, please don’t hesitate to call or email if you have any ques-
tions or concerns. 
 

Mrs. Berens 

Middle School Principal 
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Check out all of 
our current 

 middle school 
 activities! 
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This is the last newsletter of the 2018-2019 school year and I want to congratu-
late our students on their many accomplishments.  From championships, to state 
qualification to academic performance, our students excelled in many areas. 
 
I wish the Class of 2019 good luck in all their future endeavors and want them to 
always remember that they will always be part of the “Treynor Nation”.  We are 
proud of your many accomplishments! 
 
I would like to commend Marilyn Abbott and the Junior Class Officers for provid-
ing an excellent 2019 Prom.  Their organization and preparation was very well done!  I would also like to thank 
the Junior Class parents for providing an excellent Post Prom experience.  Their hard work will provide many 
positive memories for all who attended. 
 
Jerry Jorgenson and Jack Tiarks qualified for the Drake Relays.  Jerry will run the 1600 m and 3200m runs and 
Jack will compete in the high jump. 
 
Noel James, Megan Carley, Mia Shipley, Maddie Shipley and Rachel Kinsella qualified for the Drake Relays in 
the 4x100 and 4x400 relays. 
 
Congratulations to Jack Tiarks for setting a new school record in the high jump and to Jerry Jorgenson in the 
3200m run. 
 
Congratulations to Kyle Christensen and Brendan Mass for being selected to the Omaha World-Herald All-
Academic 1st Team for Western Iowa.  They were two of the twelve students selected. 
 
Congratulations to Kyle Christensen for being selected Academic All State by the Des Moines Register. 
 
Congratulations to Kyle Christensen for being selected as a Governor’s Scholar as part of the Governor’s 
Scholar Recognition Program.  This program is a joint effort between the Governor’s Office of the State of Iowa, 
the Iowa High School Athletic Association and its title sponsor, Farm Bureau.  The Governor’s Scholar Recog-
nition Ceremony will be held at 1:00 p.m. ,  Sunday, April 28, 2019 at Hy-Vee Hall in the Iowa Events Center in 
Des Moines. 
 
Service learning at the Open Door Mission on April 12 provided a great lesson for 
each of our students which will hopefully contribute to a lifetime of giving back, 
 
As the spring sports finish their seasons, I’m looking forward to watching them com-
pete at their highest level.  I wish them good luck on their quests to qualify for State. 
 
The summer sport teams will start practice soon and their seasons will begin toward the end of the month. 
 
Upcoming Events 
April 29  Baseball begins 

April 30  Conference Track Meet @ Riverside 4:00 

May 2  Conference Golf Tournament @ Atlantic 9:00 

May 2  Fine Arts Night 7:30 

May 4  State Large Group Music Festival 

May 6   Softball begins 

May 9  District Track Meet @ OA-BCIG 4:00 

May 10  Boys’ Sectional Golf 

May 13  Girls’ Regional Golf  

 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MR. McNEAL 
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May 14  Senior Trip to Worlds of Fun in Kansas City 

May 15  Senior Awards Night in the West Gym 6:00 

  Baccalaureate @ Zion Church 8:00 

May 16  Seniors last full day in the classrooms 

  State Track Meet in Des Moines 

May 17  Graduation practice at 8:30 A.M. in the West Gym 

  State Track Meet in Des Moines 

  Boys’ District Golf  

May 18  State Track Meet in Des Moines 

May 19  Graduation in the West Gym 2:00 

May 20  Girls’ Regional Golf  

  Boys’ Sub State Soccer 

May 30  Semester Tests 

May 31  Semester Tests 

  Last day of school (Students will be released at 3:30) 
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COMMIT TO BE FIT! 

Commit to be fit (and kind)! 

Kindness has been found by researchers to be the most important predictor of 
satisfaction and stability in life. Many colleges, including Harvard, are now em-
phasizing kindness on applications for admission. 

To be kind you must see a need and take action. A sense of community is creat-
ed when people are kind to each other. 

Here are a few suggestions to get you started: 

 a kind word or smile  

 open a door   

 help carry a heavy load  

 give honest compliments 

 send an email thanking someone  

 tell someone how special they are to you  

 help a neighbor with yard work  

 refuse to gossip 

 donate old clothing and toys 

Do things for people, not because of who they are or what they do in return but because of who you are.  
Harold S. Kushner 

SUMMER MEALS FOR KIDS & TEENS 

Summer meals for kids and teens are being served nearby.  These meals are open 
to all children, 18 and younger, with no enrollment and no cost.  Closest locations 
are Bloomer Elementary, Hoover Elementary, Longfellow Elementary, Roosevelt 
Elementary, Edison Elementary, Wilson Junior High and Broadway Skate Park, all 
in Council Bluffs, or Riverside Elementary in Oakland. 
 
To find other locations, call 1-866-3-HUNGRY or go to 
www.fns.usda.gov/summerfoodroocks. 
 
USDA is an equal opportunity employer and provider. 

MS/HS IMMUNIZATIONS FOR 2019-20 

7th Grade 
For the 2019-20 school year, the incoming 7th graders are required to have two vaccines prior to the start of 
school next fall: 
   Tdap  1 time dose 
   Meningococcal  (A, C, W, Y)  Vaccine received on or after age 10 
 
12th Grade 
For the 2019-20 school year, the incoming 12th graders are required to have 2 doses of the meningococcal 
(A,C,W,Y) vaccine prior to the start of school next fall, or 1 dose if received when the student was 16 
years of age or older. 
 
***Please note:  There is NO grace period of time for these immunizations and students will not be al-
lowed to attend school unless we have documentation of the immunizations*** 
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NINTH GRADE ORIENTATION 

  

Orientation for students going into ninth grade next August and their parents will be held 
on Tuesday, August 20 at 7:15 p.m. in the auditorium.  This will include a tour, presenta-
tion of information and a time for questions and answers. 

 

SIXTH GRADE ORIENTATION 

  

Orientation for students going into sixth grade next August and their parents will be held on 
Tuesday, August 20 at 6:00 p.m. in the auditorium.  This will include a tour, presentation of 
information and a time for questions and answers. 

Kindness is a gift everyone can afford to give. 

     Author Unknown 

ST. PAUL PRESCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Spring Fundraiser:  St. Paul Lutheran Preschool is selling tree seedlings. This is a great way to make a 
greener Earth as well as raise funds for the Preschool. The selection includes:  Colorado Blue Spruce, Norway 
Spruce and White Pine.  All seedlings are packaged in a clear tube with planting and care instructions en-
closed.  The price for each tree seedling is $8.  Contact the Preschool at (712)487-3960 to purchase seedlings. 

St. Paul Lutheran Preschool has part-time and/or full-time positions available for the 2019-2020 school 
year.  Days and/or hours are negotiable for Morning Teacher Associate (7 a.m. to noon  or 8 a.m. to noon) and 
Afternoon Teacher Associate (noon to 5:30 PM).  Duties (depending on position) include supervising activities 
for preschool age children age 3 to 5 years of age, following directions from a Lead Teacher and performing 
closing responsibilities.  You must be at least 18 years old and willing to have a background check.  Training 
will be provided.  To inquire call (712) 487-3960 or email resume to preschool05@frontiernet.net.  
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 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 
WIC G & B 
Golf @ Atlan-
tic 9:00 a.m. 

 2 G & B Golf 

@ Manning  4:00 
JH WIC Track @  
T-C 4:00; B JV/V 
Soccer  Glen-
wood Here 
5:00/6:30 
Fine Arts Night 
@ 7:30 

3 
G & B V Soccer 
@ AHSTW 
5:00/6:30 
MS Dance 
6:30—8:30 

4 
State Large 
Group Music 
Festival  

5 
 

6  
Softball Practice 
Begins; JH Track 
@ M.V. 4:00;  
 B JV/V Soccer 
Atlantic  Here 
5:00/6:30 
G Track @ T-C 

7  
JH Spring 
Concert 7:00 
G V Soccer 
A.L. Here 7:00 

8 

 

9  
Girls & Boys 
District Track 
@ OABCIG 

10 
Grades K—3 
     Field Day 
 B Sect. Golf  
G & B V Soccer 
@ Riverside 
5:00/6:30 

11 

 

12 
Mothers 

Day 
 

13  
G Regional Golf 
G & B Soccer  
@ Underwood  
4:30/6:30 
School Board 
Meeting 6:30 

14   

Senior Trip 
College Plan-
ning Night 6:00 
in Auditorium 
Financial Aid 
Meeting 7:15 in 

15   
Senior Awards 
Night @ 6:00 
Baccalaureate 
@ Zion Con-
gregational  
Church 8:00 

16  
G & B State 
Track in Des 
Moines 
Kindergarten 
Program 7:00 

17 
Grades 4—6 
Track Meet 
G/B State Track  
G & B V Soccer  
MV Here 5/6:30  
B District Golf 

18 
G & B  Soccer @ 
T.J. 8:00 a.m. 
Girls & Boys State 
Track in Des 
Moines 

19 
Graduation 

     2:00 

 

 
 

20 
G Regional 
Golf 
B Substate  
Soccer 
JV/V BB @ TJ 
5:30/7:30 

21 
JV/V SB & BB 
Lo-Ma Here 
5:30/7:30 
 

22   

 Boys Substate 
Soccer 

23 
JV/V SB/BB 
@ Audubon  
5:30/7:30 
 

24  
JV/V SB/BB 
AHSTW Here 
5:30/7:30 
Boys State Golf 
MS Musical 7:30 
in Auditorium 

25  
Boys State Golf 
Boys Substate  
Soccer 
Softball @ Red 
Oak 9:00 a.m. 
Baseball @ Shen-
andoah 12:00 

26  

 

 

 

27  
Memorial 

Day 
 
 

28  

Girls State Golf 
Girls Regional  
Soccer 
JV/V BB 
MVAOCO 
Here 5:30/7:30 

29 
Girls State 
Golf 
JV/V SB & 
BB @ T-C 
5;30/7:30 

30 
Boys State 
Soccer 
JV/V SB & BB 
Riverside Here 
5:30/7:30 

31 
Last Day of School 
Girls Regional 
Soccer 
Boys State Soccer 
JV/V SB & BB @ 
IKM-M 5:30/7:30 

 

May 2019 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   
  

 

  
 

 1 
Boys State Soccer 
Baseball @ Cla-
rinda 10:00 a.m. 

2 
 
 

3 
Girls Regional 
Soccer 
JV/V BB @ 
Underwood  
5:30/7:30 

4  
JV/V Base-
ball 
Cherokee 
Here 
5:15/7:30 

5   
JV/V Softball 
@ Underwood 
5:30/7:30 

6  
Girls State 
Soccer 
JV/V SB/BB 
Mo Valley 
Here 5:30/7:30 

7 
Girls State 
Soccer 
JV/V SB/BB 
@ Lo-Ma  
5:30/7:30 

8 
Girls State Soc-
cer 
Softball @ Van 
Meter  10:00  

9 
 

10  
JV/V SB/BB  
Audubon Here 
5:30/7:30 

11 
JV/V SB/BB 
@ AHSTW 
5:30/7:30 

12  
 

13 
JV/V SB/BB  
Tri-Center 
Here 
5:30/7:30 

14 

JV/V SB /BB  
@ Riverside 
5:30/7:30 
 

15 
Baseball Here 
8:30 a.m. 

16 
 

 

 

 

17   
JV/V SB /BB 
IKM-M Here 
5:30/7:30 

18  
 JV/V SB/BB 
Underwood 
Here 
5:30/7:30 

19   

JV/V Baseball 
Panorama Here 
5:30/7:30 
 

20  
 

21 
9th SB/BB @ 
Mo Valley  
11:00 
JV/V SB/BB 
@ Mo Valley  
5:30/7:30 

22  
Softball @ A.L., 
Council Bluffs  
V Baseball @  
T.J., Council 
Bluffs    

23  
 

 

24  
9th BBl @ Shen 
11:00 
9th SB @ Glen-
wood 11:00 
WIC Baseball 
Tournament 

25  
WIC Softball  
 

26 
WIC Baseball 
Tournament 
JV BB CB TJ 
Here 11:00 

27 
WIC Softball 
Tournament 

28 
WIC Baseball 
Tournament 
9th SB/BB @ 
Underwood 
10:00 

29 
Softball @ Car-
roll 10:00 
Baseball Here 
11:00 

June 2019 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
9th SB Glenwood 
Here 11:00 
V BB @ South 
Central Calhoun 
5:30 

2 
JV/V SB/BB @ 
Atlantic 5:30/7:30 

 3 
JV/V Baseball 
Des Moines 
Christian Here 
5:30/7:30 

4 
 

5 
V Baseball 
West Branch 
Here 6:00 

6 
V Baseball 
Denver Here 
12:00 

7 
 

 

 

 

8  
Regional Softball 
JV/V Baseball 
Van Meter Here 
5:30/7:30 
 

9 
JV/V Baseball 
@ Ogden 
4:00/6:00 

10 
Regional  
Softball 
V Baseball @ 
Roland-Story 

11  
 

12  

Regional 
Softball 

13 
District  
Baseball 
 

14 
 

15 
Regional 
Softball 
 

16  
District Baseball 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
District 
Baseball 

21 
 

22  
State Softball 
 

23  
State Softball 
SubState  
Baseball 

24 
State Softball 

25  
State Softball 

 

26  
State Softball 

27 

 

28 
 

 

 

                  

29  
State 
Baseball 

30 
 
 

31 
 

 1 
State Baseball 

2 
 

3 
State Baseball 

 July 2019 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

This will be the last newsletter for the 2018-19 school year.  The first 
newsletter for the 2019-20 school year will be available online or 
mailed before the end of July.  It will contain information for registration 
and for the 2019-2020 school year.   

Have a great summer! 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

END OF THE SCHOOL YEAR FEES 

Just a reminder with the end of the school year approaching—all lunch accounts must have 
a positive balance on the last day of school.  Students who have a negative lunch bal-
ance will not be able to sign out for the year.  Fees will also be due for Industrial Tech. classes 
and projects and laptop repairs.   Check the bulletin boards in the commons for the lists or on 
JMC. 

 

It is possible once textbooks are turned in at the end of the year that your student may be asked to pay a book 
fine or a book rebinding fee due to damage to a textbook. 
 
If you have any questions or need to check on your student’s fees, please call any of the school offices: 
Middle School, 712-487-3181; High School, 712-487-3804; Superintendent’s Office, 712-487-3414. 

 

It is the policy of the Treynor Community School District not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, 
disability, religion, creed, age (for employment), marital status (for programs), sexual orientation, gender identity and socioec-
onomic status (for programs) in its educational programs and its employment practices.  There is a grievance procedure for 
processing complaints of discrimination.  If you have questions or a grievance related to this policy please contact the princi-
pals, who serve as the equity coordinators: 
 

 Jill Kay, Elementary Principal, #2 Elementary Drive, 712-487-3422, jkay@treynorcardinals.org 
 Jenny Berens, MS Principal, 102 E. Main St., 712-487-3181, jberens@treynorcardinals.org 
 Gary McNeal, HS Principal, 102 E. Main St., 712-487-3804, gmcneal@treynorcardinals.org 


